
Welcome to our newsletter
December 2023Welcome to the Christmas edition of

the Springwell Academy Newsletter !
As usual, this has been a very busy
half term and it has been lovely to
have had a series of events over the
last month to mark the festive season
! I hope you will enjoy reading about
everything that has gone on across all
our sites and I thank all of you for your
support in helping make these events
a success.
At Springwell Leeds Academy, we are
grateful for the privilege of working
alongside you, our parents and carers,
in the education and growth of your
children. Our school community is a
family, and your support and
collaboration have helped make this
year another truly special one. As we
take a moment to reflect on the past
and look forward to the future, I want
to express my deepest gratitude for
your trust and partnership.

It leaves me with nothing more to
add, other than to wish all of you a
very Merry Christmas and a happy
and peaceful New Year ! We look
forward to welcoming all our
children back into school on
Monday 8th January 2024 for our
parent review day



North Site

Celebration Assembly
In Primary we celebrate all our successes in our Friday assembly, all Orange pod engage in
celebrating each other's achievements aimed around pupils wow work, star of the week and most
improved. Running alongside is a colouring competition, all the children have the opportunity to win
prizes for their entries, this builds self esteem and confidence , and encourages pupils to step out of
their comfort zone showing their achievements to all of the staff and pupils in pod, creating a sense
of community.
Yellow pods celebrate their wow work , most improved and also engage in the colouring competition,
pupils listen to each other's achievements, and celebrate together. Yellow pod discuss their
attendance, try to guess the answer to the riddle of the day leaving the assembly with targets to
reach for the following week. 
Friday is a day of celebration every week starting with a delicious Cafe, where both Orange and
Yellow pods choose to have a full English breakfast , and to sit and chat with their friends in a social
environment . 

Police Visit
The children in the Primary Pod were lucky enough to have a visit from some local policemen. At
first, many of the children showed anxiety around this visit; some children didn’t want to join in and
we even had some tears but this was handled brilliantly by the policemen and the children were soon
engaging in the session and having lots of fun! The policemen had a very open and honest
discussion with the children about their role in the community, how they help people and work hard
everyday to keep people safe. They were able to challenge some more negative opinions of their job.
The children then began joining in with the discussion showing that they had an understanding of
how and why things such as handcuffs or prison are necessary to keep everyone safe but that this
isn’t all that the police do.  All the children got the opportunity to dress up in police uniform and they
were even able to try on real riot helmets and handcuffs! They then made their way outside to
explore a police van. Some of the children sat in the driver’s seat and they all loved listening to the
siren and watching the blue lights flashing.  After the visit, lots of the children continued to discuss
the police, many were talking about becoming a police officer when they are older and one group
were busily engaged in ‘cops and robbers’ role play. We are now looking forward to our next visit in
the new year!
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East Site

Local Librarian
The East site enjoyed a visit from Vanessa the local librarian. She shared stories,
apps for reading comics, a friendly Book Worm puppet, and resources to support
reading at home.

Children in Need
Thanks to all those involved with the
Children in Need charity football match.
The cakes were delicious and there were
some energetic performances from both
staff and pupils in the football!

Christmas Events
East pupils joined North for a visit to Bradford Alhambra to
watch “Cinderella”. A wonderful time was had by all! Primary
followed this up with their own performance of the nativity
story - “The Little Star”. Well done to all those who performed
in front of a large crowd of parent / carers!

Restorative Room
East now has a dedicated room for restorative work which takes place with staff
and students as part of our trauma informed practice. This is a fantastic space
which is being used to facilitate conversations where there has been conflict and
work on repairing relationships. West Yorkshire Police has also recognised our
success around restorative practice and submitted our work to the Restorative
Justice Council as best practice! 

Your paragraph text

Our
Christmas

Doors



South Site

Christmas Celebrations
We have celebrated Christmas in style at South! We hosted our largest concert to date, with a range of
solos and ensembles, festive classics and pop hits on offer. We don't underestimate the bravery a
performance like this takes for each of our young people, and we are pleased to see our children's self-
esteem growing year on year. Our audience was excellent and the encouragement pupils gave one
another was a demonstration of their SEMH progress over the course of this year. Special thanks goes
to Miss Halkyard for planning and orchestrating such a magnificent event, and her team of helpers
including Mrs Polley (Springwell's favourite elf) and Miss Brown. 

Girls Club
Our girls club goes from strength to strength each term. This term we have had friendship lunches
and invited parents in to work with us on sensory activities, helping to strengthen the home-school
connection and to get to know our new families. One of our sessions was observed by an expert
behaviour practitioner who said 'this is magic!' As our cohort of girls continues to grow at South, we
are hoping to expand and welcome new members next half term, so please get in touch if your child
is keen to join in.

Earlier this month, we took a trip to the ballet to see The
Nutcracker. Another first in Springwell history, our discerning
students gave mixed reviews! This was a brilliant opportunity for
our Arts Award students, who were able to discuss and review a
live performance as part of their work towards their qualification.
Well done to the staff and students involved - this qualification is
now well within their reach!

Visits 
Our pupils have attended a huge array of off-site visits this term and hosted many visitors. We have
been praised on many occasions, at big events, for being the best behaved group of school children
there. I am incredibly proud that our students are representing us so well in the city, whilst pushing
themselves beyond their comfort zones. We are committed to ensuring our children (and families)
get all of the opportunities they would in mainstream, and more - this term more than ever, it feels
like we have achieved this. Thank you for your support, and your belief in what we do.
Mrs Reader
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